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Investigative Activity: Witness Interview 

Involves: Medina County Director of Administrative Services and 

Programming, Rebecca Byrne (W) 

Activity Date: 07/17/2024 

Activity Location: Medina County Sheriff’s Office – 555 Independence Drive, 

Medina, Ohio 44256 

Authoring Agent: Special Agent Joseph Goudy #83 

 

Narrative: 

On Wednesday, July 17, 2024, at 2026 hours, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation 

(BCI) Special Agent (SA) Joseph Goudy (Goudy) met with the Medina County Director of 

Administrative Services and Programming, Rebecca Byrne (Byrne). This interview was in 

reference to an officer involved critical incident that occurred in front of the Medina 

County Sheriff’s Office. Director Byrne witnessed the beginning of the incident from 

within her office which was located at the front of the building overseeing the front 

walkway. 

Director Byrne pointed out that her office windows are at the front of the building. 

Byrne stated that while she was sitting at her desk inside her office working, she 

noticed Deputy Doug Clineage (Clineage) giving commands with his taser. Byrne stated 

she did not recall if he had the taser out of his holster or if he had his hand on it while 

it was holstered. Byrne also noticed a female outside with a gun in her left hand, which 

was pointed down. Byrne went on to describe the gun as to being a “long gun” and 

that, “it was big, it wasn’t a small gun.” At this point, Byrne stated she ran out of her 

office to notify other deputies of what was going on. Shortly after, when Byrne saw 

Sheriff Terry Grice (Grice), he told her to advise dispatch, “Shots were fired, and we 

needed a squad.” Immediately thereafter, Director Byrne notified dispatch. 

For further details, please refer to reference item D, the audio recorded interview 

conducted with Director Rebecca Byrne. Also, attached are the 3 photos taken from 

Director Byrnes office window to show her point of view. 

References: 

1. Reference Item D – Audio Interview – Medina County Director of Administrative 

Services and Programming. 
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Attachments: 

1. 2024-07-17_Photo_from_Rebecca_Byrne’s_Office 

2. 2024-07-17_Photo_from_Rebecca_Byrne’s_Office-2 

3. 2024-07-17_Photo_from_Rebecca_Byrne’s_Office-3 










